
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 Hello everyone,  

 

Our October meeting was a small gathering of 37 members and guests including Terry Snow, Sariya Gault 

and Sue Kamena who was able to visit us from Montana.  

 

Gil Magnus and Barbara Smith gave a brief update on the County lawsuit. Although, no resolutions are in the 

near future, Mike DeBord, Gil, and Barbara will keep us up to date on the workings as much as possible.  

   

Our Christmas party is scheduled for Wednesday, December 12th, from 6 to 10 PM. The menu will consist of 

salad, tri tip, roasted turkey, baked potato, veggies and pumpkin or apple pie for dessert. The tentative price 

will be around $22-25 per person and we will have bar services for the four hours.  Frank will be sending an 

RSVP envelope for the party and further details will follow at the next meeting.  

 

To help support the SSD Toy Project I’m asking our members to bring a new unwrapped toy or a gift  

certificate (McDonalds, Walmart, etc.) to our Christmas party or you can contact Officer Cindy Garcia at  

361-4571 for further information on ways you can help her with this annual event.  

 

On November 1, 2012, at 1:00 PM, I will be presenting our $1,000 donation to the SSD Academy Class of 

2012. This will not be a formal ceremony but if you would like to attend please let me know by October 25th, 

so I can let the Academy staff know.   

  

November 14th , meeting will be our annual election. Nominations from the 

October meeting were as follows:  Board of Directors (1 position): Earl 

Evans, Sgt. of Arms: Kathy Shannon, Secretary: Marilyn Seifker, 

Treasurer: Frank Davidson, Vice President: Bill O’Connor, President:  

Judy Denton and Bill O’Connor.  There will be a brief period prior to voting 

for additional nominations. Remember, members must be present at the  

November meeting to vote. 

 

See you at the November meeting!  

 Judy 
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6. Timothy Alton 

 

7. Michael Garcia 

 

8. Duane Atwood    

 

10. Gary Horat 

 

11. Gary Balding    

 

12. Duane Bender, Robert Carboni 

 

13. Jack Solarzano, Billy Hilton  

 

14, Sam Beers 

 

16. Carlotta Farris, 

 Stephanie Doughty, 

 Kinya Noguchi, 

 Donald Savage 

November Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Frank Davidson 

(916) 362-6192 

Frankdavidson@prodigy.net 

10207 Rinda Drive 

Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 

Sergeant At Arms 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

Board of Directors: 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Paul Schmalz  

(916) 966-2203 

sunkuda@cwnet.com 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916) 253-3748 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2012 

711 Club Officers 

 

CLUB DUES 
 

Club dues are due as of December 31st, for next year, 2013. 

They are $24 for the year.  Please get your payment to  

Treasurer Frank Davidson  before your dues lapse.  

Thanks to those who have paid early. 

 

 

 

17. Gordon Crowder   

   

18, Donald Root 

 

20. Paul Hauptman    

 

26. Gene Madison 

 

27. Dennis Hanks    

 

28. Brian  Collins 

 

29. Tennise Allen    

30. Michael Hammel 

 

Editor’s Note: 

October 4th was Gerald Donaldson’s 

Birthday !  Sorry for the omission. 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

Date: October 10, 2012   Location: Rancho Cordova Elks Club 

 

Meeting was called to order at noon by President Judy Denton . 

“Pledge of Allegiance” was recited by all present. 

. 

Lunch was served at: 12:05 pm. 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 

 Officers      Board of Directors 

 

X   President Judy Denton   X   Sherry Matranga 

NP Vice President: Bill O’Connor  NP Clem Meier 

NP Treasurer: Frank Davidson  X   Larry Jarvis 

X   Secretary: Marilyn Siefker  X   Paul Schmaltz 

X   Sgt. at Arms: Kathy Shannon   NP Walt Horne  

X   Past President: Sam Gault   X   Barbara Smith 

 

  General Members Present: 37  

 

New Members: None 

 

Guests: Sue Kamena, Terry Snow and Sariya Gault 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Larry Jarvis reported the balances in all accounts.  

 

Minutes from last meeting:  September Minutes read and approved. 

 

New Business: Judy will present the current Sherriff’s Academy class with a check for $1,000 

from the 711 Club. 

 

Gil Magness updated the membership on the retired employee law suit against the County. 

The next NCPOA meeting is October 18, 2012. 

 

Nominations were held for 2013 officers and Board:  the following were nominated: 

President:  Judy Denton and Bill O’Connor 

Vice President:   Bill O’Connor 

Treasurer:   Frank Davidson 

Secretary:   Marilyn Siefker 

Sgt. at Arms:  Kathy Shannon 

1 Board opening:  Earl Evans 

Nominations remain open until the November meeting. 

 

Old Business:  

The Christmas Party is scheduled for December 12th , at the Ranch Cordova Elks.  The tickets will be $22 to $25.  

Sunshine Report: 

Get Well cards were sent to Judy Denton, Dorothy Craig and Dick Price.   

Gil Magness reported on the condition of Dick Price. 

 

The raffle was held and the free lunches at the October meeting were won by Sherry Matranga, Richard Madrigal and Judy Denton. 

 

Meeting adjourned at: 1:15pm.  

Next Meeting: November 14, 2012  

Minutes Submitted by:  Marilyn Siefker, Secretary 



Our Next Meeting  -  November 14th 
 

Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge  
11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova  

11 AM Social hour  

12 noon Meeting and Lunch  

Followed by the raffle  

RSVP  
Frank Davidson by  

Friday, November 9th  

(916) 362-6192  

frankdavidson@prodigy.net  
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At last, an explanation: 
 

Ever walk into a room with some purpose in mind, only to completely forget what that 
purpose was?  
 
Turns out, doors themselves are to blame for these strange memory lapses. 
 

Psychologists at the University of Notre Dame have discovered that passing through 
a doorway triggers what's known as an event boundary in the mind, separating one 
set of thoughts and memories from the next. Your brain files away the thoughts you 
had in the previous room and prepares a blank slate for the new locale. 
 
It's not aging, it's the door! Whew! Thank goodness for studies. 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 


